Fairgrove Township 
Regular Board Meeting
August 19, 2019 7:30 PM

[bookmark: _GoBack]Roll Call: Supervisor Keith Aeder, Treasurer John McQuillan, Clerk Katie Gebhardt, Trustees Mike Day and Dennis Hadeway, Sexton Doug Foster, and Zoning Administrator Bruce Turner. 
Visitors Present: Colleen Russell – Deputy Clerk, Carl Childs – Planning Commission
Call to order
Pledge of Allegiance was recited.
Hadeway moved and Day supported to approve July minutes. Passed.
Hadeway moved and McQuillan supported to approve August agenda. Passed.
Visitor Comments
· Carl Childs – Planning Commission – Next planning commission meeting is September 16 at 8:30 AM. Should take 2 to 3 meetings to finish the zoning ordinances. 
· Township Residents – N Kirk Rd – Complaining about continued trash issues.
· Colleen Russell – Thanked Township board for the trip to the clerk’s conference. 
Visitor Comments Closed	
Supervisors Report
· Road Commission – Will not be posting any deer crossing signs. 
· Brick work has been completed on old bank building.
· Brian Rickwalt quoted $11,850 for the old bank building roof. Waiting on pricing for replacement corbels. 
· August VAAS meeting – Stop the Bleed presentation and training. Aeder suggested the board host an event to provide Stop the Bleed training and supplies. 
· Kerkau plans to start Fenner Rd/Dunham Rd projects this week. 
· Police Meeting – New reporting system discussed. 
· Akron Fire – Working on new grass truck. 
Unfinished Business
· AT&T issues – Still receiving bills from AT&T, passed to McQuillan to handle as Township attorney. 
· Air Advantage – The new phone was installed and the Township had to get a new number. Phone: 989-693-3500 Fax: 989-267-1051
· Trash Collection – Trash collection problems continue. 
· McQuillan moved Hadeway supported to authorize Supervisor to silicate bids from Waste Management and Emterra, and report back at September meeting. Passed.  
· Assessing Computer – Aeder moved Hadeway supported to allow clerk to purchase a new laptop for assessing with a budget of $1,000. Passed
New Business
· Library board representative – Aeder moved McQuillan supported to appoint Beth Wilson to Fairgrove Library Board until 2022. Passed. 
· Zoning administrator asked to investigate potential zoning violations at 1829 N Ringle Rd. 
· Reese Bond Proposal – Township Clerk will be in the office the weekend prior to the November 2019 election for 8 hours and all day election day to register any voters. All Reese voters in Fairgrove Township will vote at Denmark Township Hall. 
· Electric Sign – McQuillan is moving forward with soliciting donations through Township wide mailer. 
Planning
· Permit 1019 17 x 13.5 addition – Nate Pike 1752 N Vassar Rd
· Zoning permit – Turner inquiring about cost of zoning permit when permit was not pulled at the beginning of work. 
Financial Report
· Day moved Hadeway supported to accept financial report. Passed.
Bills
· McQuillan moved and Hadeway supported to pay bills as presented. Passed. 
Board Comments
· Discussed if a 22KW generator was needed or if a smaller size could be used. 
McQuillan moved and Hadeway supported to adjourn meeting. Passed.
Adjourned 9:45 PM
Respectfully Submitted,

Katie Gebhardt
Fairgrove Township Clerk.  
